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22 February 2001

World Trade Organization

SYMPOSIUM ON TOURISM SERVICES
Introduction by the Chairman

Good morning!  And welcome to this first-ever WTO Symposium on Tourism Services, to be held for one and one-half days, today and tomorrow morning.  I would particularly like to welcome all our speakers, and the attendees from capitals, many who have travelled quite far to participate in these discussions.  Among the changes you will notice from the Symposium programme circulated on Tuesday is myself as Chair, and I must say that I’m very glad to be able to be here today.

As stated in the programme, the purpose of this Symposium is to evaluate current developments in international tourism that may be of relevance to the GATS negotiations, and especially those developments related to the proposal from three developing countries to add a tourism annex to the GATS agreement.  This proposal is from the Dominican Republic, El Salvador and Honduras, circulated as WTO document S/C/W/127 and Corr.1 (and is contained in the Symposium background materials).  WTO Members decided to hold this informal Symposium in order to be able to invite a wider range of tourism experts, including from the private sector, as well as to be able to freely discuss the issues concerned.  For this reason, the entire Symposium is without prejudice to discussions in the Council for Trade in Services, or to the positions of delegations on any of the issues concerned.  The documentation prepared for the Symposium will not be submitted to the Council for Trade in Services unless specifically requested by the Member concerned.

We have a very full programme over today and tomorrow, which is divided into three main themes:   Session I:  Specificity of Tourism as a Set of Industries Heavily Dependent on Network Services, and its Treatment in GATS;  Session II:  The Competitive Environment – Travel Distribution Systems, Access to Information and Issues Related to Passenger Transport;  and Session III:  Open Debate.  I have the pleasure to announce that, among the last minute changes to the programme, we now do have a competition policy speaker, Mr. Francois Souty. 

Due to our serious time constraints, speakers will be limited to 15 minutes each, and every effort will be made to ensure that Sessions begin and end on time.  With the help of the Secretariat, I will need to be rather ruthless in enforcing these limits.  After the speakers under each of the bullet points have finished their presentations, we will have 20 minutes for questions and discussion.  Under Session III, the Open Debate, we will have a chance to try and summarize the overall discussions, as well as attempt to tie up any loose ends in terms of outstanding issues.  With this in mind, I think we should now start our presentations!
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